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President Janice Juul called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m., reminding members to sign in 
and turn off their cell phones. Alana Colburn volunteered to sell 50/50 tickets after the speaker 
portion of the meeting. 
 
Visitors Marge Evans, Laura Miranda Arnold, Diane Bressler and Bonnie Engel (Moonlighter’s 
member) as well as new members Bernice Rogers and Terri Sutherland were introduced and 
welcomed.     
 
 Program Co-Chair Linda Hooper introduced our speaker Peggy Martin of San Diego, CA. 
  
Announcements: 

• Pam McVey, Fair Liaison read the list of guild members who won ribbons at the Sonoma 
County Fair: 

o Santa Rosa Quilt Guild Opportunity Quilt – Best of Show, Best of Section, First  
o Genelle Voorhees – Best of Section, First, 2 Seconds, Third 
o Helen Anderson – First, Second, SRQG Hand Quilting Award 
o Nancy McAllister – 2 Firsts 
o Elizabeth Park – 3 Seconds, Third, Fourth 
o Nancy McDermott – Second 
o Carol Jarvis – First 
o Judy Lindberg – Second, Fourth 
o Georgiann Morrissey – Third 
o Pam Brown – Second 
o Mary Wood – First 
o Rhonda Denny – 2 Firsts, Second, Third, Fourth 
o Sue Gragg – First 
o Pam Beebe – 2 Firsts 
o Selma Sklar – First, Third 
o Tera Antaree and son Luke – First 
o Dottie Zagar – First 
o Pam McVey – Second 
o SRQG Special Junior Award – Rosie Figueroa, who won the award last year   

 
• Mirna Estes presented a card for Dotty Zagar as well as donated fabric for doll quilts and 

will deliver them today. 
• Jan Westerman presented a stack of wheelchair bag-alongs. 
• Carol Jarvis announced that there is a display of Hawaiian quilts at Chick-A-Boom 

Vintage Clothes in Petaluma. 
 
Committee Reports 
 

• Phyllis Gallaway announced that the Retreat was a huge success and that she has 
reserved the same week in August for next year, pending approval of management of 
the center. 

• EQ Club will meet again on Thursday, September 13th at Village Sewing Center. 
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• Phyllis also presented the Friendship Blocks that had been submitted and announced 
that Linda Ziemer’s block, Stairway to Heaven, has re-opened, and that all the other 
blocks are now closed to new sign-ups. 

• Anne Dondero reminded members that we will be having a Fifth Thursday Retreat on 
August 31st at the Luther Burbank Art and Garden Center.  Members are welcome to 
come and work on their own projects or the Community Quilts projects. 

• Carolle LeMonnier passed around a sign-up sheet for the Founders’ Day Luncheon on 
September 20th and asked that members bring a dish to feed six as we always have 
more than enough food. 

• Glenda Ross announced that she needs volunteers to sell Opportunity Quilt tickets at 
the Fall Home Show on September 21, 22, and 23. 

• Joy McGoran reminded members that the next meeting is the Sewing Room Sale and 
that no sales will take place before the meeting. 

• Judith Clarke announced a show by the Habitat for Humanity quilt group at Rochioli 
Winery in Healdsburg.   

• Linda Hooper notified members that the class with Peggy Martin on Friday still had 2 
openings.  She announced that Lyn Mann will be our October speaker and workshop 
and thanked members for their support of Programs and Workshops. 

• Phyllis Gallaway announced for Parliamentarian Chris Nolen that all positions for the 
2012 Elected Board have been filled except for the President and asked any interested 
members to contact Chris. 
 

President Janice Juul reiterated the Silent Auction rules and reminded members to purchase 
tickets for the Boutique Raffle and to support the Boutique. 
 
Name tag drawing winner, selected by Christine Barnes, was Mary Ann Gibbs 
 
The 50/50 raffle yielded $73.50 total.  Chris Herdis Gudmund won $36.75. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 11:58 am. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Jan Andrews 
Recording Secretary 

 
 

 
 


